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Isobel Mair Family Centre

Home Visiting Policy

Isobel Mair Family Centre staff work in partnership with parents and carers, ensuring the best possible outcomes for children. Our parents play a vitally important role in their child’s learning and development and we want parents to feel included at every stage of their child’s experience at the Family Centre. A first step in establishing partnership is to endeavour to home visit every child and their family prior to the child starting at the Family Centre. 

In most circumstances two members of staff, usually a Depute Head of Centre and where possible the child’s allocated key worker will carry out the home visit. Staff should wear and present identification badges to ensure they can be easily recognised. A mobile phone should be taken on every home visit and it is the DHoC’s responsibility to ensure that contact can be made at any time if required. The DHoC has business insurance in place for members of staff travelling in their car. 

The DHoC should ensure the home visiting folder is kept up to date with information for each visit; including address, post code and contact number. 
During the home visit the DHoC should speak with the parent/carer and go through all aspects of the home visiting GIRFEC themed recording form. The DHoC should answer any questions the parent/carer may have. The accompanying member of staff should engage the child as much as possible depending on individual children’s responses.
If either member of staff feels anxious or threatened at any point of the home visit the agreed keyword should be used to enable speedy departure from the home. 

Following the home visit the completed recording form should be placed in the child’s file on return to the Family Centre. The key worker can review any information as and when required and staff should note it is the key workers responsibility to ensure they have read the child’s information prior to the child starting nursery. This is particularly important when the key worker has not been present at the home visit. 
The information shared during the home visit should be used accordingly, i.e. it could help staff identify any training required to meet the child’s needs or where a change may have to be made to routine or practice prior to a child starting. On occasion information shared during the home visit may be highly confidential and will be shared on a ‘need to know’ basis. 

An evaluation form should be given to the parents at the end of the visit. Any issues arising from the home visit or following the parental evaluation should be addressed by the visiting DHoC.
If a home visit is unsuitable, the parent should be invited to visit the Family Centre on a date that suits, giving the parent/child the same opportunity for introduction and engagement.
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